VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

June 4, 2008

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on June 4, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:

 Janet Verna
Turner Wilson

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Councilor Racher
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Selection of Contractor for Wastewater Management 
System Project
The Mayor stated the agenda item could not be voted on because the lowest base bid came in at more money then the available funding.

The Mayor explained the project would have to be re-bid and the scope of work would have to be altered to fit the amount of funding available.  Smith Engineering would be working on this so the re-bid could be scheduled as soon as possible.  The Mayor also stated that the 2008 Legislative Grant for Wastewater or Water ($200,000) would now be directed to Wastewater to increase the amount of funding available.  The Mayor explained the situation with the Bid Bond, and how Cone Construction had sent a threatening letter.  The Mayor stated he would wait and see if Cone would participate in the re-bid, but based on the letter, he hoped another contractor would come in as the lowest bidder.  
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #08-08 regarding 2008-2009 Budget
The Mayor reviewed the salary increase spread sheet.

The Mayor explained that he increased each salary by 3% for cost of living.

The Mayor explained the increase for the Public Works Director salary from $31,000 to $34,000.
The Mayor explained that he gave the Clerk only a 3% increase along with the other employees, and he increased the Public Works Director’s salary by 10.63% in order to have it match the Clerk’s salary.
The Mayor reviewed the budget and his intentions to balance the budget.

The Mayor introduced new ordinances for water and solid waste rates. 

The Mayor explained the rate increases for the solid waste fees for a residential customer would be $16.05 plus an additional one dollar for the fuel surcharge. The Mayor stated that the Senior Citizen rate would be one dollar less plus the fuel surcharge.
Discussion followed regarding the Lincoln County Solid Waste Resolution.

The Mayor explained the water fee increase would impact the residents by 4.5% to 5% on the average.  He proposed the service fee per tap be increased from $5.00 to $6.00.  He proposed the first 2,000 gallons be increased from $9.00 to $10.00. He proposed the fee after the first 2,000 and up to 7,000 gallons be increased from $2.25 to $2.35.  He proposed the fee after 7001 and up to 10,000 gallons be increased from $2.75 to $2.85.  He proposed the fee after 10,001 and up to 20,000 gallons be increased from $3.25 to $3.35.   He proposed the fee after 21,001 gallons and above be increased from $3.75 to $3.85.
Discussion followed regarding the water rates.

The Mayor reviewed other budget line item issues. 
General Fund:  The gross receipt tax increase would positively impact revenues. 

Attorney fees would be decreased from $5,000 to $3,000.  The Mayor suggested legal fees should be paid out of each fund in the future. 
Library Fund:  The beginning cash balance was $8,749.
Fire Fund:  The revenue over expenses was $10,705.

Intergovernmental Grants were balanced. 
Water:  The revenue over expenses was ($1,062.00).
Gas:  The revenue over expenses was $1,270.00.
Solid Waste:  The revenue over expenses was $177.00. 
The Mayor expressed he was pleased to finally be able to balance the budget.
Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Resolution #08-08 approving the 2008-2009 Budget.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:   For 
Councilor Smith:   For
Councilor Seely:   For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed

NEXT OF THE AGENDA
Discussion Items from the Mayor

The Mayor asked if anyone had any questions.

Joe Mayhill asked about the wind generation companies.

Councilor Bradford stated the information was private for the land owners only and nothing had been announced yet for public knowledge.

Mr. Mayhill expressed his interest in getting involved with planning projects that would benefit the community.

The Mayor stated he hoped the school will benefit from the wind generation companies.

The Mayor reported that the pump at well #8 had been pulled, and it was found the pump itself had failed.  He reported that Turner felt the pump was defective and was looking into the details of the pump warranty.  The Mayor stated he intended to move forward and scope the shaft and install sensors.
The Mayor announced he had been asked to serve on the Policy Committee for the Municipal League.  He informed the Council that the assignment would incur some travel and fuel costs.  He estimated the costs to be $300 to $400 over a year’s time.

Councilor Bradford said she thought the contacts he would make would be well worth the travel and fuel costs.

Councilor Smith asked if there would be Fourth of July Fireworks at the Park.

Councilor Smith stated she had been asked by several residents because they were all concerned about the wood chips.

The Mayor stated that the Village has never officially stated the park as the location for fire works to be set off, and recommended that Village Council not get involved in advocating any area for this type activity.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA 
Adjournment
Councilor Smith moved to adjourn.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Smith:  For

Councilor Seely:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed

Approved
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